SOCIAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

10TH JANUARY, 2001 

REPORTS FROM THE EDUCATION AND LEISURE DIRECTORATE DUE TO BE REPORTED TO THE FEBRUARY MEETING OF THE SOCIAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

(a) RECENT OFSTED SCHOOL INSPECTIONS
· Regular programmed reports are submitted to the Committee detailing the results of / OFSTED inspections of schools in the City.

· Between September and November, 2000, 6 inspections took place of the following schools.

· St. Thomas R.C.            



(
Walkden High

· St. Marks R.C.




(
All Souls R.C. Primary

· Seedley Primary




(
Summerville Primary

· The shorter ‘parents’ summary for each inspection will be included with the report in February, together with a summary of the actions to be taken by the directorate.

(b) EDUCATION AND LEISURE SERVICES DIRECTORATE 2001/02 SERVICE PLAN
· Service Plans are produced annually by each directorate detailing the objectives for the directorate for the forthcoming financial year 2001/02.

· Draft Service Plans 2001/02 are currently being produced by each directorate and presented to the respective Scrutiny Committee.

· The submission of the draft plan enables members to comment on the plan prior to its approval when the final plan is submitted to the Scrutiny Committee and Cabinet in March, 2001.

· There is a previously agreed format for Service Plans to ensure the necessary elements are addressed.  Details of this format are attached at Appendix A together with a list of issues which members may wish to consider when scrutinising the Service Plan.

(c) SERVICES TO SCHOOLS / FAIR FUNDING BEST VALUE REVIEW
· The Scrutiny Committee, at their meeting held on 12th July, 2000, agreed the Terms of Reference for the best value review of Services to Schools / Fair Funding.  The terms of reference identified the following services to be reviewed in detail:-

· I.T. Services


(
School Catering

· Building Cleaning


(
Property Services

· Governor Services

(
Grounds Maintenance

· In addition, certain strategic issues were also to be included in the review, namely:-

· the SLA process

· the organisational structure of trading services

· the development of marketing strategies

· the co-ordination of quality assurance processes

· A 2 tier approach is therefore being applied to the review with:-

· Service  specific review teams for each of the service areas; and

· A thematic review team to look at issues such as SLAs and the appropriate structure for trading services.

· Progress has been made on the review, particularly with regard to the C of Consultation and in assessing how other authorities are delivering services to schools.

· Difficulties have been experienced in enabling service managers to allocate time to the service reviews.  However, arrangements are now being put in place to overcome these difficulties.

· A full report on progress is due to be submitted to the Scrutiny Panel at their next meeting on 16th January, 2001, and to the next meeting of the Scrutiny Committee.
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